
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA
July 27, 2021
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on July 27, 2021 at 7 pm.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Donald Wilver, Jr. and Larry Seibert, Secretary Ellie Koveleskie, and Solicitor Peter Matson.  The minutes of the June 22, 2021 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert.  
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated July 27, 2021 for $179,592.85.  We paid for the base repairs to HRI, Inc., which was $143,426.93 of the total bill.
OLD BUSINESS
Solicitor Matson spoke about the Fredrik Bystedt storm water plan.  Mr. Wilver has observed activity at the property, but we are not aware of the bond being paid.  Mrs. Koveleskie is going to contact Robin Fox at the Central Keystone Council of Governments to find out if the bond has been paid and if any permits have been issued.  David Hines of the Zoning department is on vacation this week.  
NEW BUSINESS
Rep. Joe Hamm would like to hold monthly office hours at our township building.  Rep. Hamm and Erik Houser (Chief of Staff to Rep. Hamm) would like to offer face-to-face interaction for residents of White Deer Township who do not wish to travel to Montoursville to see them.  The supervisors do not want to open up the township building to serve as one of their satellite offices, but don’t mind if they would like to meet with a township resident on an as needed basis.
  White Deer Township is due for updating our Federal Surplus Property Program, which is set to expire on 8/23/2021.  Participating in this program enables us to acquire federal surplus property at a great savings, however we have never used the program.

Mr. Wilver made a motion to fill out the paperwork to renew the Federal Surplus Property Program.  Mr. Seibert seconded the motion and it was carried.

Robin Fox of the CK COG is working to try and get Dale Dreisbach, Jr. and Sarah Alexander necessary permits and approvals to erect a temporary structure to replace their home which was destroyed.  Mr. Diefenbach made a motion that our township be willing to work with them to put another structure there, with minimal money.  They must comply with the flood zone regulations.  It was seconded by Mr. Wilver and carried.

Mr. Wilver made a motion to secure Brian Kerstetter (since Martin Wilson is unavailable) to represent the township at the White Deer Township Zoning Board which will be holding a hearing on Albert & Vicki F. Smith Proposed Subdivision variance.  The hearing will be held on August 11, 2021 at 6:00 P.M. at the White Deer Township Building, 219l Creek Road, New Columbia, PA 17856.  It was seconded by Mr. Seibert and carried.

Our township applied for the Covid 19 ARPA Local Fiscal Recovery Fund Grant and we received $239,954.17.  Mr. Wilver replied to a survey that the SEDA COG emailed to us.

Basically, they are willing to help townships with the proper utilization of the funds. Mrs. Koveleskie has been working with Susquehanna Community Bank in setting up a new “Covid Relief Fund” account.

PUBLIC COMMENT
Barry Starks spoke about what a great job our township did this past winter with snow plowing.  He also asked if someone is checking the drains in town.  Mr. Diefenbach will have them checked.  
Gary Leech spoke about the water pressure at the West Milton Memorial Park.  Mr. Diefenbach will check it.  He also brought up the problem at the Old Pavilion building of debris, dirt, and leaves after hard rains.  Mr. Diefenbach will see if there is a way to divert the water coming off the building or beside the building.  
George Sampsell stated that he has been going to the park and weed eating at the pavilions.

PLANNING AND ZONING 
Nathaniel Gearhart discussed the Platt Subdivision plan- Lot addition # 014-053-1191.10000.  The property is located in the Agricultural Zoning District and is proposed to be used as a single-family dwelling.  The plan would complies with the Township’s Zoning Ordinance and the Township’s Subdivision and Land Development Ordinance.   Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to approve the Platt Subdivision Plan-Lot Addition and Mr. Wilver seconded it and it was carried.

SOLICITOR COMMENT 
None
SUPERVISORS COMMENTS
Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver and was carried.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Treasurer
 “All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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